
A and M Steiner                                                                                                                                                                                      
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Narrandera 2700 

 

25th June 2015 

 

New South Wales 

Department of Planning and Environment 

Attention: Manager-Industry Assessment 

Dear Sirs, 

RE: ProTen Poultry Production Complex, Euroley, Narrandera LGA (SSD 6882) Notice of    

Exhibition         

Herewith, we would like to object to the Development Application submitted by Pro Ten Holdings 

Pty Limited. 

Our main concerns are: 

1. Contamination of aquifers in case of mass on-site burial as well as the run-off of chemicals, 

disinfectants, antibiotics, etc.  

2.  No access to the site in a flood-situation. What would happen to the processing of birds, feed 

supply, disposal of dead birds, etc. 

3. Contamination of surrounding farms through dust containing harmful particles. 

4. Odour, noise and excessive traffic affecting the life-style of people living in surrounding areas. 

5.  The prevailing winds within the area are generally of a north-westerly direction and therefore the 

winds would directly affect Warilba and other landholdings within the Devlins Bridge Rd district and 

surrounding areas with harmful odours. 

6. The planned access intersection onto the Sturt Hwy is within a densely wooded area, increasing 

the risk of MVAs as oncoming traffic is not clearly visible at the particular point. 

7.  Devaluation of neighbouring properties due to all of the above points of concern. 

 

We trust you will take our concerns into consideration. 

Yours sincerely, 

Andreas and Maria Steiner 



 

 


